M E M O R A N D U M 

February 12, 2002

To: 
Members of NANC

From:
Michael Altschul, Senior Vice President for Policy and Administration, General Counsel

Re: 
NANC Action Item CTIA Forum and Wireless Vendor Readiness for WNP

CTIA Critical Issues Forum Update

On January 22-23, 2002 CTIA conducted the 3rd Critical Issues Forum in San Francisco. More than 190 participants attended the Forum.  The topics presented and discussed included number pooling administration and implementation, MIN Block Identification (MBI) Administration, testing timeframes and vendor solutions related to the wireless inter-carrier communication process.  While small carriers, in particular, were targeted to benefit from this meeting, both large and small CMRS carriers were well represented. CTIA plans to conduct another Critical Issues Forum in May to review the status of carrier testing and readiness to meet the November 24, 2002, deadline.

Vendor Readiness Update

Timely delivery of hardware and software is critical for the Wireless industry to successfully implement Thousand Block Number Portability and Wireless Number Portability.  Product availability is directly linked to a carrier’s readiness to enter in to the Testing cycles.  To the best of our knowledge, most (but not all) wireless carriers have established the necessary relationships with their vendors and have received firm delivery commitments that will permit testing to go forward on a revised schedule.  In some cases, we have heard that small carriers are experiencing difficulty in placing orders because solutions have not yet been made available.  And while it seems that vendor solutions will be offered for core features, there are cases where ancillary services (such as voice mail) are not yet available.  

The WNPO has released a revised timeline, which reflects carriers’ ability to ready their networks for the testing process. 

